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The Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties to the Rome Statute of the 

International Criminal Court presents its compliments to the Permanent Mission of … 
to the United Nations and has the honour to refer to the letter from the Secretary-
General of the United Nations, dated 7 August 2009, and to the letter from the 
President of the Assembly of States Parties, dated 15 September 2009, in view of the 
convening of the Review Conference of the Rome Statute of the International 
Criminal Court. 
 

The Secretariat has the honour to further refer to Assembly resolution ICC-
ASP/8/Res.6, wherein it decided that the Review Conference shall be held in 
Kampala, Uganda, from 31 May to 11 June 2010, for a period of ten working days. 
 

Furthermore, the Secretariat wishes to note that under rule 71 of the Draft 
rules of procedure of the Review Conferences: 

 
“At the beginning of the Conference, the President may, subject to the 
approval of the Conference, invite a given State which is not a party 
and does not have observer status to designate a representative to be 
present during the work of the Conference. A representative who is so 
designated may be authorized by the Conference to make a statement.” 

 
In this connection, the Secretariat has the honour to request that the names of 

designated representatives of invited States, and of alternates and advisers who 
accompany them, for the Review Conference be submitted by 7 May 2010 to the 
Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties, International Criminal Court, Room C-
0458, Maanweg 174, 2516 AB The Hague, The Netherlands. Communications may 
also be sent via fax to +31-70-381-5476 or via e-mail to asp@icc-cpi.int. The 
communication should, preferably, contain the name of the representative of the 
invited State, as well as the names of the alternates and advisers for the Review 
Conference. 

 
Additional information regarding the Review Conference is available on the 

Internet website of the Court (http://www.icc-cpi.int), under “Assembly of States 
Parties”. 
 
 

The Hague, 22 January 2010 
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